
  
 

 

 
 
 

Mahidol University Announcement 

Subject: Earthquake Safety Situation, Access Guidelines, and Monitoring Measures No. 1 

 

Due to the recent earthquake situation in various provinces where Mahidol University is 
located—namely Bangkok, Nakhon Pathom, Kanchanaburi, Nakhon Sawan, and Amnat Charoen 
— To ensure the safety of students, faculty members, staffs, and all concerned parties, Mahidol 
University hereby issues Announcement No. 1 to report on the safety situation, provide access 
guidelines, and outline monitoring measures in response to the earthquake, as follows: 

- All classes and activities within the university are to be suspended on March 28, 2025. 

- Faculty members and staffs are allowed to return home for safety. 

 
For Salaya Campus, the university has had building engineers inspect the student 

dormitories and condominium buildings within the university. No safety-related irregularities have 
been found. Students and staff may access the premises; however, continued caution and close 
monitoring of the situation and university announcements through official channels is advised. 

 
The university will conduct ongoing risk assessments and will provide updates and 

safety policies periodlically. 

Please stay informed through the following official channels: 

      https://mahidol.ac.th 

       Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/mahidol 

          We Mahidol Application 

 

Issued at 4:30 p.m. on March 28, 2025. 


